
August 3, 2005

Richard L. Sweigart
Vice President
Regulatory Affairs Manager
Duke Cogema Stone & Webster
P.O. Box 31847, M/S FC21A
Charlotte, NC 28231-1847

SUBJECT:  SCHEDULE FOR APPLICATION FOR A LICENSE TO OPERATE THE MIXED        
                  OXIDE FUEL FABRICATION FACILITY AT THE SAVANNAH RIVER SITE

Dear Mr. Sweigart

As you are aware, on the basis of discussions with Duke Cogema Stone & Webster (DCS)
Department of Energy (DOE)/National Nuclear Security Administration (NNSA), the Nuclear
Regulatory Commission (NRC) had planned to receive an application for a license to operate
the Mixed Oxide Fuel Fabrication Facility at the Savannah River Site in April, 2005.  

The NRC is requesting that, in its response to this letter, DCS provide the current estimated
date for the submittal of the license application.  If this date is currently unknown, we request
that DCS inform the NRC of the date not less than one year prior to the submittal.  In addition,
for planning and budgeting purposes, we request that you inform us of the approximate
schedule for, and the extent of, interactions with the NRC staff that you are anticipating before
the application is submitted.

Sincerely, 

/RA/

Robert C. Pierson, Director
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety 
   and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
   and Safeguards

Docket No.:  70-3098

cc:   G. Smith, DOE D. Silverman, Esq. DCS
       J. Johnson, DOE L. Zeller, BREDL
       H. Porter, SC Dept. Of HEC G. Carroll, GANE
       J. Conway, DNFSB D. Curran, Esq., GANE
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